
CYO Board Meeting, November 14, 2023 
 
CYO introduced the new CYO Director of Operations, DJ Mason. Maureen Goetz will be on 
part time status in her role as a CYO Consultant. The CYO staff is now at the correct staffing 
level in relation to the workload.  
 
CYO Winter sports enrollment numbers: 338 teams GSBB / 84 teams HSBB 
 
Fall enrollments were up from last year. 
 
Enhancements were approved and made to the High School Basketball Program to improve the 
program. 
  
Funds were issued by CYO to support WYCO athlete participation. We have shown an increase 
in athletes as a result of this financial support. 
  
CYO Associates, individuals representing CYO at sports venues, have been visiting gyms and 
providing recommendations to the CYO staff on issues they experience at our parish 
facilities.  This program has been very successful and productive in making changes to provide a 
better experience for CYO athletes and families. 
 
Scheels continues to generously sponsor CYO which has allowed us to provide more 
scholarships and aid to parishes and venues as needed. 
  
CYO Scholarships awarded so far this year to all parishes: 
Fall 104 athletes totaling $8,810 
GSBB 170 athletes totaling $18,370 
 
Current Financial Statements were presented to the Board. 
 
Board Member Vacancies: 
1 JoCo Regional Representative 
1 JoCo Parish Representative 
1 WYCO Parish Representative 
 
CYO Board Director / Beth Cole 
Reviewed Board Members tenure/new members needed/assign committees 
Questions and Discussion 
Executive Session 
Closing 

 
 

 


